

Florida Department of Environmental Regulation

Twin Towers Office Bldg. ● 2600 Blair Stone Road ● Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400

Bob Martinez, Governor

Dale Twachtmann, Secretary

John Shearer, Assistant Secretary

October 2, 1990

Ms. Jewell A. Harper, Chief Air Enforcement Branch U.S. EPA - Region IV 345 Courtland Street, N.E. Atlanta, Georgia 30365

Dear Ms. Harper:

Re: Completeness Review

The enclosed information is being forwarded to you for completeness review.

- Vero Beach Municipal Power Plant: 58 MW combined cycle plant; PSD-FL-152; please submit comments by October 29, 1990;
- 2. Farmland Industries, Inc. Green Bay Complex: Sulfuric Acid Plant No. 5 modification; PSD-FL-143A; please submit comments as soon as possible;
- 3. CF Industries "C" and "D" Double Absorption Sulfuric Acid Plants modifications; PSD-FL-155; please submit comments by October 25, 1990; and,
- 4. Anheuser-Busch Companies, Inc. lid production capacity modification; PSD-FL-153; currently incomplete and their response will be forwarded upon receipt; please review for comments.
- 5. Ft. Pierce Utilities Authority H.D. King Unit 9: modification; PSD-FL-154; currently incomplete and their response will be forwarded to you upon receipt; please review for comments.

If there are any questions, please call Barry Andrews at (904) 488-1344 or write to me at the above address. All comments, written or oral, should be received by the above requested dates. If it is convenient to FAX a response to us, the FAX number to use is (904)922-6979.

Sincerely,

Ramy D. Alm. L. H. Fancy, P.E.

Chief

Bureau of Air Regulation

CHF/BM/t Riading File